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Before returning to his native Oregon in 1999, Chuck was involved in conservation and river protection organizations in California and West Virginia. He has served on the boards of Umpqua Watersheds, the Partnership for the Umpqua Rivers, and the Steamboaters. He currently serves on the board of The North Umpqua Foundation.  His interests have centered on the protection of rivers, native fish, and the watersheds that support them.
